
 

 
 

 

July 22, 2019 
 
Dearest friends and family, 
  
Last week, our family was devastated by the sudden loss of our precious Molly. The last few days have seemed 
like an eternity and have been the most difficult experience our family has ever faced. We are incredibly grateful 
for the outpouring of love from so many dear friends whose hearts are also broken. Molly was a beautiful soul 
who lived a life full of purpose and calling, and her sudden departure has broken many hearts. 
  
As you may know, our family was in the Bahamas when this tragedy took Molly from us. The many requirements 
associated with bringing Molly’s body back to the United States are causing delays in being able to announce 
when the visitation and funeral will take place. Our understanding is that the earliest we will be able to move 
forward with these items would be this coming Sunday and Monday, but there could be additional delays. As 
soon as we have confirmation, we will share additional details. 
  
Understanding that many people who would like to attend Molly’s funeral may not be able to join us on short 
notice, we plan to have a separate celebration of life event in the next four to six weeks. More details for this will 
follow soon as well. 
  
In the interim, we (all Greene and Gardner family members) would welcome the opportunity to connect with 
close friends and family through phone or email. Additionally, we would welcome visitors at Water Mission, 1150 
Kinzer Street, Bldg. 1605, North Charleston, SC 29405. All of us plan to be on hand during the following times: 
  

• Tuesday, July 23, from 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. 
• Wednesday, July 24, from 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
• Friday, July 26, from 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. 

  
Unfortunately, this is not the first time the Greene family has experienced a tragedy like this. While reliving this 
nightmare has been doubly heartbreaking, the Lord has been using our previous experience to help us walk 
through this dark night of the soul. We would like to share this with the broader public in the hopes that it might 
help others to also experience healing. Following are thoughts Molly wrote a few years ago on the death of our 
son, John Christian: 
 
Words of Faith from Molly Greene | When the Worst Happens: Finding God’s Purpose Amidst the Pain 
  
We cannot thank you enough for covering our family in prayer during this challenging time. We need these 
prayers both now and as we look to the future, and we are so grateful for your love. Molly was deeply loved by 
many because she deeply loved many. Trying to understand what life looks like without her has revealed to us 
how heartbroken we actually are. Having expressed our grief, we know that this world is not our final resting 
place, and we take comfort in knowing that Molly has been welcomed into the presence of Jesus and has heard 
the words, “Well done good and faithful servant.” 
 
1 Thessalonians 4:13-18 
  
With much love and gratitude,  
  
 
 
  
George C Greene III, PE, PhD 
Co-Founder and Chief Executive Officer 

https://watermission.org/words-of-faith-from-molly-greene-when-the-worst-happens-finding-gods-purpose-amidst-the-pain/

